Emails between BCC & DCLG re Anticipated Timescales for Release of Household Projections

From: Bob Garland (DCLG) **Sent**: Wednesday, November 19, 2014 04:24 PM GMT Standard Time **To**: Martin Eade **Cc**: Ian MacLeod; Waheed Nazir **Subject**: RE: Confirm timing for Birmingham 2012 - based DCLG Household Projections

Dear Mr Eade,

The next household projections will be based on the ONS '2012-based Sub National Population Projections'. We will be using the methodologies used for the 2008-based and the 2011-interim projections to convert the population projections to household numbers.

We are currently working on the household projections and will announce a publication date as soon as possible.

Best regards,

Bob

From: Martin Eade **Sent:** 14 November 2014 12:51 **To:** Bob Garland **Cc:** Ian MacLeod; Waheed Nazir **Subject:** Confirm timing for Birmingham 2012 - based DCLG Household Projections

Dear Mr Garland

I am contacting you following a conversation between Waheed Nazir, the City Council's Director of Planning and Regeneration, and Steve Quatermain.

We are part way through the examination hearings into the Birmingham Development Plan. The potential implications of the forthcoming 2012-based DCLG household projections for future housing requirements has been an area of debate and the inspector has sought clarification as to when these projections will be available.

I understand that there is no specific publication date at present, but that the projections will be based on the normal methodology and will take the 2012-based ONS population projection as its starting point.

It would be helpful if you could confirm that this is correct, so that we can inform the inspector of the position. He has asked for clarification by 19th November, so it would be very helpful if you could respond before that date.

Thank you for your help.

Regards

Martin Eade Team Manager Planning Strategy